KICK-OFF SEMINAR  
Monday August 23rd
at Room 10 in Forskningsparken (ground-level)
9 am to 16 pm
All Master students working with a thesis for the “Master in Viking and Medieval Studies” should enlist for an oral presentation (10-15 minutes) concerning one selected aspect of their thesis subject.
The title of the seminar will be

Analysis, evidence and interpretation
And the purpose is to address the wide diversity of problems associated with academic writing, and cross-discipline writing in particular.

New approach:
Kick-off seminars may sometimes be perceived as a kind of public progress-reports aimed at propelling the writing process.
   This year we want a more problem-oriented seminar, where the students present selected problems or topics based on their own experience in research and writing.
   You will choose the issues yourself; they may be theoretical, methodical, cultural, or historical; they may address some problem related to cross-disciplinary work; or they may simply be technical problems such as how to present photos, maps, tables, catalogues, drawings and/or other type of documentation).
   This is not an opportunity to “shine” (or to be embarrassed in public), but a chance to address and discuss real problems in a wide and resourceful audience. You do NOT have to know the answers to your questions – remember that unsolved riddles are more intriguing than the ones already solved!
   We hope this approach will give us a good basis for open and creative discussions, but that is totally dependent on the student-participation. Therefore, all master students should attend, whether they do a presentation or not.
Key note:

The seminar will open with a presentation from a key-note speaker Adolf Friðriksson (Institute of Archaeology, Reykjavík), who will talk about “Text and Archaeology”. After a discussion, the students will do their presentations, including discussions.
Teachers:
The seminar will be headed by Christian Keller. We will, however, try to have as many teachers attending as practically possible, in order to give the best possible feed-back to the students presenting.

Signing up:
Nanna Løkka has kindly agreed to act as the “postbox” to which you submit your name and the title of your presentation. She has a pigeon-hole at the main corridor of the Medieval Center, and an e-mail address: nanna.lokka@mellomalder.uio.no
   The deadline for signing up is Thursday August 19th. Nanna will then make a list of presentations to be announced on Friday 20th.
MAS4090:
The problem-oriented approach taken in this year’s Kick-off seminar will also be pursued in the Thesis Seminars I & II, called MAS4090. The courses I and II will alternate every second week. These seminars will also be headed by Christian Keller. (See time-schedule at our web-site, as well as announcements at the Medieval Center.)

Christian Keller
